
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EMPLOYMENT PANEL

HELD ON 1 FEBRUARY 2010

EMP.12/10
LEASED CAR SCHEMES AND ASSOCIATED ALLOWANCES


(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 1)
The Strategic Director and Deputy Chief Executive (Governance & Resources) submitted report CE.04/10 which included a report commissioned from the North West Employers following the determination of the Executive to investigate and review the leased car schemes.

Mr Hewitt, North West Employers, gave an overview of the findings of the North West Employers in relation to the work carried out by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

Mr Hewitt outlined the reasons why employers provided car schemes or car allowances.  The City Council operated two lease car schemes and Mr Hewitt explained the options available to the Council in respect of the Chief Officers Scheme and the Principal Officers Scheme.

Mr Hewitt added that the report outlined options for Essential User Allowances and the possible introduction of a carbon limit on leased cars.

The Strategic Director added that the report would also be considered by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 18 February 2010 and they would specifically consider the Principal Officers Scheme.

The Strategic Director outlined the background to the report and explained that the report from North West Employers addressed the issues raised by Members.  The Strategic Management Team had considered the report and their observations on key points were outlined to the Panel.

Members sought further information on the options for the Principal Officers’ Scheme and how market factor supplements would be used to encourage recruitment and retention.  The Strategic Director explained that the Authority had market factor supplements in place with a clear policy and there was regular reviews for the application of market factor supplements which had to be agreed by the Strategic Management Team.  It was felt that this was a much fairer way for retention and recruitment.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Strategic Management Team consult with staff and report back to Members with a view to phasing out the Principal Officer leased car scheme, using market factor supplements to address recruitment and retention where appropriate and in accordance with the Council’s policies.

2) That the Chief Officer scheme remained as a cost effective method for the Council to provide competitive remuneration for Chief Officers.

3) That the Opted Essential User payment is phased out.

4) That clear criteria are agreed and applied to posts to identify genuine essential users.

5) That all mileage allowances are based on the costs of a 150g/km vehicle, thus incentivising the use of greener vehicles.

6) That the Strategic Management Team, following consultation, reports back in August 2010 with a fully costed project plan to implement the required changes.

